
COUNTRYSIDE PROPRIETARY 

 

RESOLUTION NO. 246 

 

CROSSING GUARD AT RIVER BEND MIDDLE SCHOOL REQUEST 
 

 WHEREAS, Article III, Section 3 (b) (1) of the Declaration of Covenants and 

Restrictions of the CountrySide Proprietary grants the Board of Directors all powers for 

conducting the affairs of the Proprietary; and  

 

 WHEREAS, the Board of Directors of the CountrySide Proprietary wish to exercise their 

powers and duties in good faith with a view to the interests of the Proprietary; and 

 

WHEREAS, there have been two (2) reported accidents involving pedestrian crossing 

Algonkian Parkway in front of the River Bend Middle school near the intersection of Rutherford 

Circle; and 

 

 WHEREAS, it is our intention to keep the children safe in CountrySide, and there is a 

critical safety need for the children crossing Algonkian Parkway at the Rutherford Circle 

intersection to reach the River Bend Middle School.  

 

 NOW, THEREFORE, be it RESOLVED that the CountrySide Proprietary Board of 

Directors is formally asking Loudoun County on behalf for the residents and children of the 

CountrySide Proprietary that a crossing guard be posted at that intersection during school hours 

until a traffic light is installed. 

 

ATTEST: 

 

_____________________________________________  Date:____________________  

PRESIDENT: David Barrie 

 

_____________________________________________  Date:____________________ 

VICE PRESIDENT: Becky Wellhouse 

 

_____________________________________________  Date:____________________ 

SECRETARY: Cathy Jimenez 

 

_____________________________________________  Date:____________________ 

TREASURER: Jim Peterbok 

 

_____________________________________________  Date:____________________ 

Chris Cleveland, Board Member 

 

_____________________________________________  Date:____________________ 

Don Brock, Board Member 

 

_____________________________________________  Date:____________________ 

Boyd D. Garrett, Sr., Board Member 

 

_____________________________________________  Date:____________________ 

Jack J. Liszka, General Manager, PMP 


